
Community Council – November 16th 

• Review of minutes 

o The minutes from the last meeting were approved 

• School Improvement Plan 

o Neesha reviewed Sage cohort data looking at the details of percent proficient, median 

growth percentile of all students and the median growth of students who were below 

proficient. 

o CRT data was presented.  In our CRT data we are scoring above the district average. 

o Our data went down a little bit in the last school year from the previous year.  We had 

anticipated that with some staffing changes and some new teachers coming on board. 

• School Business 

o Drop off/pick up concerns 

▪ There are safety concerns with drop off and pick up.  It was suggested that we 

put something out near the cross walk to remind people to slow down.  Another 

idea was to have 6th graders help in the mornings at the crosswalk.  Signs to help 

the flow of the drop off lane would be helpful; some parents are stopping in the 

drop off lane. 

▪ Neesha will send out information to parents after the Thanksgiving break. 

▪ It was suggested that we do a week where we have parent volunteers and 

teachers out in the morning to train people about how to drop off. 

o Online report cards were discussed and everyone felt ok about them.   

o The new format of ILPs was discussed.  Parents liked it but still want to be able to 

discuss concerns at conferences 

o The musical was discussed. The parents requested that we not schedule our musical at 

the same time as the junior high schools. 

o Building security was discussed, we want to make sure that everyone is checking in and 

wearing a badge. Parents are asked to show identification when their children are 

checking out. 

• The meeting was dismissed.  There will be no meeting in December.  Our next meeting will be 

January 18th.   

• DIBELS data will be presented at the next meeting and we will watch the training video. 

  

 


